CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, September 20, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Cortez, Hammersley, Hecsh, Koegel, Krabacher, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests: 
Sheree Meyer
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from September 13, 2011 – amendment: Chair’s business, 4th bullet: add to the end of the sentence “…, amending the existing advisory group’s charge to cover implementation and not just coming up with a plan for implementation.” The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Open forum – 

· Hammersley asked what the campus is going to do about the difficulties faculty are experiencing due to the Adobe licensing issue. Buckley stated that AITC will frame the issues for discussion. If Adobe is too expensive, what are the alternatives? Members discussed how communication could have been better about the Adobe situation – faculty were taken by surprise by the changes.
· Hammersley expressed concern about the discussions on program impaction and the feeling of some that it is too “easy” to obtain approval. Will programs declare impaction as a strategy to lobby for more resources, using the priorities document? Sheley stated that programs seeking impaction will need to prove demand is outstripping resources and felt that Senate oversight will prevent abuse. 
· Krabacher updated the Committee on budget issues facing the CSU. There is real concern that the trigger will occur, which will mean another $100 million cut. Much of this cut will be mitigated by using campus reserves – out of one-time funds, not the base. The system budget advisory committee is asking for a $313 million augmentation. $100 million of that is for a 3% compensation increase. The Board of Trustees has stated it won’t raise tuition again in 11-12.
· SB 1440 (STAR Act) – Buckley distributed information on the transfer efforts and system wide efforts on the graduation initiative. The Committee agreed to invite Ken O’Donnell, Associate State University Dean, to address the Senate at a future meeting. 

· Peigahi will speak to Juanita Barrena about her suggestion to have the GE/GRPC consider ways to allow majors that "cover" an area of GE to not have to take GE courses in that area.
· Miller announced that GSPC is still advocating for a graduation with distinction designation and wishes to have the Executive Committee, who rejected the recommendation in 10-11, to consider the matter again, with consideration to the EC’s concerns (department-based vs. university-based). Sheppard asked Miller to forward the original GSPC recommendation so that the current EC can review it against an alternative proposal being brought forth by GSPC. The matter will appear on the 9/27 agenda.
3. Chair’s business:

· University Committee for Persons with Disabilities – The Committee agreed to recommend Frank Lilly for appointment to the committee.
· Sheppard asked standing committee chairs to forward any motions for consideration by the Senate on 10/6 to the Senate office.
4. Postponement of GE periodic syllabi review process – after discussion, the Committee agreed to place the matter on consent for the Senate agenda for 9/29. The Committee suggested that the cycle be specifically stated.
5. Committee appointments – the Committee made recommendations for various committees. Sheppard suggested that there be an updated on committee appointments on the EC agenda for 9/27.
